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MONTHLY NEWSLETTER-NOVEMBER 2016




















HADEETH OF THE WEEK 


“Treat your women well and be kind to them, for they are your partners and committed helpers.” 


[Bukhaari]


(














Assalamu Alaiykum Respected Parents/Guardians,


 I am delighted that the first half term has been completed successfully. This is not easy, it is due to all the hard work and dedication of all the stakeholders. The pursuit of achieving Academic Excellence is becoming a reality when looking at the most recent data we have seen in almost all cases as there has been a positive shift in progress in Reading, Writing and Maths. Please continue to support your child at home. Your views and input are greatly appreciated at all times. 











EUREKA TRIP-Ibn Zubayr and Bint Muhammad


Reception children will visit Eureka Children’s Museum in Halifax on Wednesday 16th November 2016.  Departure from school will be at 9:15am on a coach and children will arrive back at school at around 2:45 pm. Please remember that children will be required to wear their full school uniform and please ensure your child has a coat and a hat.





BIG STAR, LITTLE STAR ASSEMBLY


Our first ever Big Star Little Star assembly was a HUGE success. Hafiz Kamal Uddin was our Big Star and he performed three Nasheeds with the children. A huge thank you to all the staff and the pupils. I would also like to thank our guests, parents and governors. On the day we raised £283.00 for books and a further £150.22 for playground equipment. I am currently meeting with the Pupil Shura to see what equipment they would like to purchase for their peers. It’s already time to organise the next Big Star assembly for December. If any parents have any suggestions, then please email them on � HYPERLINK "mailto:info@olivepreston.com" �info@olivepreston.com�.


SUPERSTARS OF THE HALF-TERM


BINT MUHAMMAD-SARAH PATEL	        IBN ZUBAYR-KHADIJAH ABID ALI


BINT QAYS-MUHAMMAD GANGAT        IBN SALAMAH-HALIMAH PATEL








Year 1 Memorial Visit


In remembrance of Armistice Day, Year 1 children will be visiting the Cenotaph in Preston on Monday 14th November.  A separate letter with further details will be sent.





OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD


As part of the Social Action Project for the Autumn Term, the Olive School is supporting Operation Christmas Child. We would appreciate it if your donations could be sent into school with your child w/c 7th November 2016. There is a ‘Wrapping of the Shoe Boxes’ session for any parents and children to attend on Friday 11th November at the Olive School from 2pm-3pm. Attendance at this event will contribute towards your child’s Mini Baccalaureate Award where all pupils must contribute to one Social Action Event in the academic Year. David from the OCC project will collect the parcels from 2:30pm onwards on Friday 11th November 2016.





Security Password: Please ensure that passwords are known by family members who are collecting pupils (other than parents) and they are also listed as the named contacts.





Breakfast Club 


Starts at 7:30. Any children arriving before this time will be asked to wait in the main reception with parents. This is a free service provided by the school.








KILLER CLOWNS - There has been a space of incidents across the country where people dressed in Macabre Clown costumes jump out at unsuspecting passers-by in a bid to frighten them. Pupils have been advised not to go anywhere by themselves, and in the unlikely event that they do see a killer clown they should not approach the individual in question. 





POPPY APPEAL


Poppies, bracelets, badges and various stationary items will be available to purchase from the school office at home time from Tuesday 8th November.  All donations will go to the Royal British Legion.





CHILDREN IN NEED





‘Children in Need’ is a UK based charity, whose mascot is one of the UK’s most recognisable faces; Pudsey Bear, the yellow bear with the bandana. Since the early history of Children in Need in the 1980s, it has raised over £600 million pounds with the intent of changing the lives of disabled children and young people across the UK.


This year ‘Children in Need’ will take place on Friday 18th November and we are asking all children to wear their pyjamas and bring in a donation to support ‘Children in Need’. All of the money raised is distributed amongst deserving charities around the UK.





PUPIL PROGRESS/UPDATE-Please note that on Thursday 17th November 2016 there is an opportunity to visit the school and get an update regarding your child’s progress. Further details will follow in a separate letter and with appointment slots.





London House – Refurbishment


No doubt, many of you will have seen some activity in the building next to the Eden School. Work is progressing well and is due to complete in January, some 4 weeks behind schedule. I will keep you posted of any timelines once they have been agreed with the contractors. All parents and pupils will undergo a comprehensive induction to support the smooth transition from the Eden Building to London House.





Traffic Management


May I thank you for your co-operation in parking at the Mercer St car park. There has been positive feedback from parents, local businesses and in general, any passers-by, who have been impressed with the organisation. I appreciate the support you have shown in maintaining the safety of our children. Please continue to support us in all weathers.


It has come to our attention that those parents who are parking in Lidl car park without shopping at the superstore are being subjected to a parking fine. I can only therefore urge that all parents comply with the expectation of parking at the Mercer Street car park.








SIGNAGE - Parent Shura feedback included signage for the Olive School. I am pleased to announce that a sign has been put up on the front wall (underneath the Eden’s sign).





AUTUMN PARK TRIP - Our Reception children enjoyed a brisk walk to Avenham Park on 25th October in preparation for their topic on ‘Autumn’. The walk was a huge success and a special thank you to all responsible for making it a success. I am sure that the pupils got a lot from the experience.














DROP OFF ADVICE-To ensure that the timings of the day are maintained and that the learning starts promptly at 8:30 am please can you ensure that all children are in the school playground no later than 8:20am. Teachers will be on the yard to ensure the safety of children. The gates will close at 8:25am as possible to ensure the safeguarding of the pupils.


PICK UP ADVICE-Pupils should be collected from their designated collection points with passwords that you have provided. I appreciate your co-operation with the occasional delays at the end of the day. However, I am confident that you will want us to protect and safeguard your child as an ultimate priority.


If any parent would like detailed feedback of their child’s day including routine, then, please may I request that you wait until all parents who are doing ‘a quick collection’ have gone. This may avoid other parents, more importantly, our children waiting unnecessarily.














Attendance and Punctuality-Protocol


Attendance is paramount. We urge that all appointments be made outside the school day, where possible.





ABSENCE PROCEDURES-In order to report an absence please call the school office before 8.30am on the day of absence. Failure to do this will lead to your child receiving an unauthorised absence. Please ensure that you explain why your child is absent so that the school office can mark your child in the register appropriately. We may conduct home visits in the instance where parents fail to contact the office. For any holiday requests within the school term a ‘Leave of absence form’ MUST be completed at least one month in advance where possible. Completing this form does not mean that your request has been approved. You will be informed of the decision in writing. All extended leave will be referred to the local authority who will take the appropriate actions including fines and repeat offenders may be prosecuted or be taken off the school roll.











HEALTHY LUNCHES- At the Olive School, Preston, we strongly promote a healthy lunchbox as this helps the children concentrate and perform better in their lessons. Please can you discourage children from bringing crisps, chocolates and sugary drinks as part of their lunch.


MENU-A three week rolling menu has now been distributed.  This will be running until the Halal meat menu has been approved.  Once parents have sent in this form, there is no need for them to complete any further forms until we move onto the Halal meat menu.  The dates of the weekly menus were at the top. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the school office to discuss further.





PHONICS WORKSHOP-A huge thankyou to all parents who have attended the workshop to date. There are still 15% of parents who have not attended the workshop which is to support your understanding when reading with your child. The final session for any parents who have not made the previous three sessions will be on Monday 14th November at 9am. It would be fabulous if all parents who have not attended could make this final workshop to help support their child.





UPCOMING EVENTS IN NOVEMBER 2016


POPPY APPEAL – POPPIES and STATIONARY ON SALE from 8th November 2016.


Friday 11th November 2016 – Report Card 1 is issued. (Please keep an eye out in their book bag).


OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD – Friday 11th November 2016.


YEAR 1 TRIP to PRESTON CENOTAPH – Monday 14th November 2016.


FINAL PHONICS WORKSHOP – Monday 14th November 2016 at 9am.


RECEPTION TRIP to EUREKA – WEDNESDAY 16TH NOVEMBER 2016 – Please ensure you have returned the slips and the money by 9th November 2016 to ensure that your child has a confirmed place.


PUPIL PROGRESS UPDATE–Thursday 17th November 2016.


PRINCIPALS SURGERY–Thursday 17th November 3:30pm onwards.


CHILDREN IN NEED - ‘PYJAMA DAY’ on Friday 18th November 2016.


PUPIL RECRUITMENT EVENING-Thursday 24th November 2016 from 5:30 – 6:30pm for parents.














RE: SCHOOL BUS SERVICE


There are limited places on the school bus service which is running around the Deepdale area. Please contact the school if you would like to join. Places will be allocated to those parents who can ‘slot-in’ to the existing bus route including the designated bus stops.





THE OLIVE SCHOOL PRESTON OPEN EVENING RECEPTION INTAKE SEPTEMBER 2017


Thursday 24th November 2016	                       5:30pm -6:30pm





PARENT VIEW-Please find the Parent View form with this newsletter. We request that you complete and return by Friday 11th November 2016.





Please support the school by ensuring that all P.E kits and uniforms are clearly labelled. If you are using a pen make sure it is permanent. We are also encouraging children to dress independently. If they are using the istinja jugs, please encourage your child to wash themselves independently without wetting their clothes. Your support in this matter is greatly appreciated. 








A big thanks to Madhu for her talk to all our pupils about Diwali and for bringing in some artefacts.  It was very much appreciated and much enjoyed by our children. 








